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File Reference: 08/4679 

Mr David Mason
Director
Disability Rights Policy
Human Rights & Equal Opportunity Commission

GPO Box 5218

SYDNEY  NSW  1042  

Dear Mr Mason 

Subject: 
Buchan Bus ‘n Freight Application for Exemption from the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport 2002


Thank you for your email of 30 April 2008 to Derek Tarry of this office concerning a temporary exemption application from Buchan Bus ‘n Freight.  The exemption from relevant provisions of the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport 2002 (Transport Standards) is sought under section 55 of the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 (DDA).  I note the exemption relates to the continued use of a second-hand non-wheelchair accessible vehicle as part of a public transport service.  This application is further to an exemption granted on 8 January 2004 for a period of two years.  The current application is seeking an exemption for the period to 31 December 2010.
The application was circulated to the members of the Accessible Public Transport Jurisdictional Committee (APTJC) for their consideration.  After carefully considering the matter and noting HREOC’s comments that an exemption would not involve any diminution of rights under the Transport Standards, APTJC members have concluded that the exemption sought by Buchan Bus ‘n Freight is a reasonable request.  
The members also propose the following conditions if an exemption is granted:
· The exemption only applies to the current single vehicle operation – if a second vehicle is purchased or if the current vehicle is replaced, the requirements of the Transport Standards should apply; and
· In accordance with requirements under the Transport Standards the applicant should be required to negotiate arrangements for alternative access provisions with key disability sector representatives from the local area covering the duration of any exemption granted; the minimum provision being access to accessible taxi services as proposed in the exemption application.   A summary of these agreed alternative access provisions should be included in any marketing material and timetables.

If you require any further assistance on this matter please contact Derek Tarry on 
(02) 6274 8106 or <derek.tarry@infrastructure.gov.au>.

Yours sincerely
Kym Starr
Manager

Logistics and Accessible Transport Section
Infrastructure and Surface Transport Policy Division
     June 2008
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